
BIRTHDAY: 22 Sept; Jean Crouch. 

 

ANNIVERSARY: None.  
 

 
Tonight: Karen Lissa; Dunn Lewis Foundation programs and fundraising 

Introduction: Matthew Thomas 
Vote of Thanks: Alison Tyquin 
Five Minuter: Ed Zonneveldt 

Fellowship: Andrea Tucker and Alison Tyquin 
 

 

Future Programs:  

 

26 Sep; Club Assembly 
Fellowship: Dale Wilford and Cliff Workman 
 

OCTOBER IS ROTARY’S ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY 
DEVELOPMENT MONTH 
 

3 Oct; DG STEVE HILL’S CLUB VISIT 
Fellowship: Glenn Wran and Simon Brown 
 

10 Oct; HAT DAY, TBC 
Fellowship: Robin Cantrill and George Chittick  
 

17 Oct; ULLADULLA CREATIVE FINISHES  
WORKPLACE VISIT, John Corrin and Leonie Smith 
7 – 233 Princes Hwy, Ulladulla 
$20 per head, BYOG 
 

24 Oct: JEREMY SCOTT 
52,000kms Bike Ride from London to NZ 
Partners and Friends’ Night 
$25 per head, of which $5 goes to the Heart 
Foundation 
Meeting starts at 6pm 
Meal served at 6:15pm 
Presentation starts at 7pm. 
 

31 Oct: THOSE MARVELLOUS BLOODY HORSES,  
Brian Morrison 
Five Minuter: John Goggins 
Venue TBA 
 

NOVEMBER IS ROTARY’S FOUNDATION MONTH 
 

6 Nov: Calcutta, Golf Club 
 

7 Nov: NO MEETING 
 

14 Nov: BUNNINGS COMMUNITY WORK; ViKki Sansom 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting Report; 12 September 2017, by Yvonne Young 
 
 

President Phil Brown welcomed members and PP Chris Neale & Bina Adhikari both from the Rotary 
Club of Bomaderry, Paul Keith Chairperson the Local Aboriginal Land Council (LALC) & Ian Heldt. 
 
Toast to the village of Bhalukhark, the Rotary Club of Dhulikhel in Nepal and the committee of the 
Business Awards for a fantastic night on Friday. 
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 SEPTEMBER IS ROTARY’S BASIC EDUCATION AND LITERACY MONTH  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
23 Sep Sat BL Bridge 10am-12pm 

3 Oct Tues DG’s Club Visit 
10 Oct Tues Hat Day 

24 Oct Tues 
Jeremy Scott; 
Partners and 
Friends’ Night 

6 Nov Mon Calcutta 
12 Dec Tues Christmas Party 

Feb  PETS 

23-25 Mar Fri-Sun District Conference 
Mittagong 

10 Apr Tues Club Anniversary 
14-15 Apr Sat-Sun District Assembly 

18-20 May Fri-Sun RYPEN Camp, Mogo 
26 June Tues Club Changeover 

1 July Sun District Changeover 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT,  
PLEASE arrange a replacement and or let the Bulletin editor know. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to  
Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  

by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday. 

http://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla


Report from Friday night from PP Wayne Fry on behalf of chairperson Dick Crouch & Vocational 
Director Rhondda Purtell thanked the following people who assisted with the Business Awards PP Rob 
Powell, Ali & Col Tyquin, PP Brian Morrison, Tony Fondacaro, Bev & Steven Nicholas, PP Dale Wilford, 
PP Ross Wade, Jeff Franklin, Simon Brown, PDG Glenn Wran, John Payne, PP John Hozack, PP Cliff 
Workman, George Chittick, Craig Saunders, Bernard Jones & Yvonne Young.  President Phil and members 
then gave PP Wayne Fry a round of applause for his work up to and on the night of the Business Awards.   
 
Youth Director Andrea Tucker informed members of the upcoming RYPEN camp this weekend the 
club is sponsoring to 2 students attend. 
 
Andrea Tucker presented the club with a 5-minute timer, to control the 5-minuters. 
 
15/9 Jumping castle – this Friday and constructing sandbagging at Mullala nursery after 3pm. 
 
5-minuter PP Wayne Fry spoke on his recent trip to Tibet.  Wayne explain why people are wearing face 
masks – because of the sun, it was the month of  religion, was summer and it still snowing, Tibet is dotted 
with temples , the temple are decorated with Buddhist  flags, when in Tibet you walk clockwise, many 
photos of life and culture in Tibet, there are many Muslims in Tibet. 
 
Paul Keith – Chairperson of LALC spoke on the NAIDOC (National Aboriginal and Islander Day 
Observance Committee) festival and thanked the club for  our assistance in the running of the festival and 
presented President Phil with an Appreciation Certificate and a small boomerang memento for our help.   
Paul also spoke on the plans for 2018 NAIDOC week and the recent grant from State Government for the 
Lighthouse and the surrounding area.  The LALC has also placed signage on the Lighthouse fence with 
phone numbers for suicide prevention. . 

 
Guest speaker PP Chris Neale spoke on Nepal and the Chamkharta village where the RC of Bomaderry 
has started a village rainwater and an education project.  Chris spoke on the time he has spent on RAWCS 
(Rotary Australia World Community Service) project, the message was don’t try and fix everything, just 
try and fix one thing.   
The Rotary Club of Dhulikhel has been in contact with the RC of Bomaderry for several years worked on 
projects for Chamkharta village – 90 houses, 390 people – raised money towards improving/restoring 
toilet sewage and water after the 2015 earthquake. RC of Dhulikhel sent back reports on monies used and 
budget.  The RC of Bomaderry is working on a third project.  Where the club is looking at a global grant 
with other clubs in the area possibly contributing towards the project.  The proposal is to raise money to 
purchase a goat herd for the community of Chamkharta where the village can be self-sufficient, also looking 
at the women of the village to look after the herd.     
Bina Adhikari spoke on how this project will empower the women in the village to assist with family 
upbringing.  Bina has is close to the project manager and the president of the RC of Dhulikhel.  Bina also 
spoke on how life in the country is different to city life in Nepal. 
 
Almoner Bill Harris stated the all is well and Maisie Bennett is home from hospital.     
 
Winner of the card raffle was Tony Fondacaro and drew 2 hearts. 
 

Thank you, Yvonne Young for the meeting’s report. 
 

End of Report. 
 


